Newton Township Board of Supervisors’ Meeting
July 12, 2021

General Meeting called to order at 6:33PM with Pledge of Allegiance.
Board Members in Attendance: Kevin Carr and Robert Naegele
Absent: Douglas Pallman, Robert Shiels and Scot Haan

Board Guests in Attendance: Francine F awcett, Secretary/Treasurer

Approval of Minutes: Motion by Naegele to approve the minutes of the General
Meeting of June 14, 2021, 2nd by Carr. Motion voted, all in favor.

Announcements:
* Gralinski Zoning Hearing and Walters Zoning Hearing tomorrow 7/13 starting at
7PM.

Correspondence: Correspondence is available with the Secretary’s office during regular
business hours for review.

New Business:

Petty Lot-line Adjustment: Planning Commission recommended approval. Motion by
Naegele to approve, 2" by Carr. Motion voted, all in favor.

Resolution 2021-4: County has approved and our solicitor has reviewed and
recommended approval. This is an update to the Hazard Mitigation Plan. Motion by
Naegele to approve, 2" by Carr. Motion voted, all in favor.

Standing Committee Reports: POSTED - Planning Commission

Road Master: Naegele discussed that the DPW is working on potholes, ditch clean outs
and mowing. Our laborer has resigned and we are advertising for a new employee. Our
engineer, Ned Slocum, has filed for the DEP permits for the culvert replacements. The
pipe replacement is on hold because the land owner explained that the original pipe was
never put in the easement because of underground utilities. We will have our solicitor
look into this matter. Naegele will work on the numbers for paving and hopefully open
bids in August.

Recreation Center: The Rec Center is currently closed for the summer. The mail has
been forwarded to the township. Phones will also be forwarded and all business will go
through the township office for the time being. Carol Mielnikowski was present to
discuss that a past employee, Dan Packer, is interested in the manager position.




NRVFC: Chief LaCoe reported that the fire company had a total of 40 calls for the
month of June. He also reiterated that the township needs to address the issue of people
not having address signs in Newton Township.

Bills: Motion by Naegele to approve the bills as read and prepared, 2" by Carr.
Motion voted, all in favor.

Public Input:

* Alex Welsch was present to discuss the ongoing issue with the camper on the
blvd. He believes that it no longer is having the sewage pumped out and the trash
and junk is building up around the property. Supervisors discussed and will send
the zoning officer to investigate.

Being no further public input and discussion, Naegele motioned to adjourn the
meeting, 2" by Carr. Motion voted, all in favor.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:17 PM

Respectfully submitted by Francine Fawcett




